COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE
- REPORT OF 13 SEPTEMBER 2002

Officer responsible Author
Community Advocate Peter Dow, DDI 941-6728

The purpose of this report is to submit for the Board’s consideration the report and recommendations
of the Committee as follows.

Report of a meeting of the Community Services Committee
held on Friday 13 September 2002 at 8.30 am
in Meeting Room 1, CCC Fendalton and at site visits

PRESENT: Cheryl Colley (Chairman), Sally Buck, Val Carter, George Hampton,
Yiyi Ku, Mark Kunnen and Mike Wall.
1. APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Sally Buck and Mark Kunnen for early departure at
9.24 am.

2. COTSWOLD PRESCHOOL AND NURSERY - LEGAL ART PROJECT
The Legal Arts Adviser presented details of a legal art work proposed to be undertaken at the
Cotswold Preschool and Nursery and sought funding assistance from the Board to complete the

project.

The proposal was generally supported albeit a reservation was expressed at the amount likely to
be paid to the Artist involved.

The Committee agreed that opportunities for suitable locations for Legal Art projects in the local
community be further investigated by the Board’s Public Art Project Working Party.

Recommendation: That $873.00 be allocated from the Board’s 2002/03 discretionary
fund for the Cotswold Preschool and Nursery Legal Art Project

(Note: Mark Kunnen asked that his vote be recorded against the above recommendation.)

3. OCTOBER AND NOVEMBER COMMITTEE MEETINGS
The Committee agreed that the October meeting date be changed from 10 October to Friday 18
October 2002 at 8.00 am and that in November, the already scheduled date of 1 November be
cancelled and in its place the Committee meet informally with the Fendalton/Waimairi
Community Workers Liaison Group at 5.30 pm on Monday 4 November 2002.

4. BOOKMARKS
The Community Development Adviser indicated that community interest in the bookmark had
exceeded expectations and he asked that further funds be allocated for a print run of an

additional 3,000 bookmarks.

Recommendation: That $500 be allocated from the Board's 2002/03 discretionary
budget for additional bookmarks.

5. FAMILIARISATION VISITS

The Committee visited St Patrick’s OSP and the Cotswold Preschool and Nursery to meet with
representative of both organisations.

In the case of St Patrick’s, Members viewed the building used for the OSP programme and were
shown the area currently occupied by the school’s swimming pool where the building was shortly
to be re-located to.



Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


At the Costwold Preschool and Nursery, the Committee met with the Supervisor to view the hall
now owned and utilised by the Preschool. The improvements to the maintenance and general
appearance of the building were noted.

6. RESOLUTION TO EXCLUDE THE PUBLIC

The Committee resolved that the resolution to exclude the public as set out on page 3 of the
agenda (Civic Awards 2002 Nominations) be adopted.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: That the report be received and the recommendations therein be adopted.



